
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Business Meeting 
April 11, 2022 

 
The April Virtual Business Meeting of Community District Education Council 30 was held on Monday, 
April 11, 2022, via the Zoom platform. 
 
 
Mr. Greenberg called the Business Meeting to order at 9:56 p.m.  
 
Roll Call 
Juliette-Noor Haji, Secretary, conducted roll call for the Business Meeting. 
 
Present: 
 Deborah Alexander    
 Kristina Berrouet  
 Kelly Craig  
 Jonathan Greenberg 
 Juliette-Noor Haji     
 Fatima Lakrafli 
 Michelle Moore  
 Marisela Santos 
 Esther Verhalle  
 Ethan Wong 
  Victoria Medelius  
 
Absent and Excused 
 Whitney Toussaint (School) 
 
 
Acceptance of Minutes  
Mr. Greenberg asked if there were any objections or amendments to the March 2022 Calendar and 
Business Meeting minutes. Being none, the minutes were accepted as written. 
 
 
Member and Committee Reports 
 
Deborah Alexander reported that she and Mr. Greenberg are on the CEC Elections Working Group. 
There is no news yet. 
She attended a meeting at Tweed about an announcement regarding G&T expected on Thursday. 
 
Ms. Alexander stated that parents are asking when there will be zoning conversations. Michelle Moore 
stated that CPRL has extended engagement and more information will be available soon. 
 
Jonathan Greenberg is waiting for guidance on the Open Meetings Law. The Council may consider 
having business meetings on a separate night with the meeting being hybrid. One person would be at  
QPN.  
The State budget added 1.5 billion to the childcare budget but that is still not enough. 
The DOE is having meetings with CCEC presidents on specific topics. Little advance notice is given for 
these meetings. The DOE is considering standing meetings every month.  
Applications for a parent member on the PEP are being accepted. 
 
 



 

 

 
Upcoming Meetings 
 
May – Quarterly Meeting with D30 PA/PTA Executive Board Offices 
 Election of Second Vice President 
June - Office of School Design 
 
 
April 12th – Special Education Presentation 
April 14th – Zoning Meeting 
 

 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Jonathan Greenberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Victoria 
Medelius seconded. All in favor. The motion was passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 
10:35 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
 
Juliette-Noor Haji 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting will be available at cec30.org. 
 
 
 


